

Our ref: 16211621 9 July 2020

A ALI ???

Account reference:request-675154-2958a17d@whatdotheyknow.com

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Dear A ALI

I can confirm that the information requested is held by Birmingham City Council. I have detailed below the information that is being released to you.

Request

I have come across the Partnership Working: The City Council and the Trade Unions - A report from Overview & Scrutiny dated December 2011.

Please confirm the following;

- 1) Please can you confirm if there is any recent report since December 2011 and if there are any other data relating to Unions held by BCC please provide this if there is.
- 2) The recognised non-teaching Trade Unions within the City Council.
- 3) FTE number of reps per Trade Union within the City Council.
- 4) Substantive Grade and Headcount of Trade Union representatives' financial year 2019/20
- 5) Directorate Spread of Trade Union Representatives financial year (including data on total headcount per union and directorate and the salary costs)
- 6) Budget provided to Trade Unions and their expenditure for the following years 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019 and 2020
- 7) Please provide me with a copy of the formal arrangements

Response

The most recent Trade Union facility data is available at the link below, please refer to the local authorities tab, 2019/20 data will be published soon.

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/att achment data/file/838498/FT-data-for-Gov.uk-final1 1 .xlsx

Human Resources

Birmingham City Council Human Resources Team (WS) PO Box 16568 B2 2FX Please quote the reference number 16211621 in any future communications.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within 40 working days from the date this authority issued its initial response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Corporate Information Governance Team PO Box 16366 Birmingham B2 2YY

Email: infogovernance@birmingham.gov.uk

If you are still dissatisfied with the Council's response after the internal review you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office

Website: www.ico.org.uk

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours faithfully Digital and Customer Service

Re Use of Public Sector Information

Where Birmingham City Council is the copyright holder of any information that may be released, re-use for personal, educational or non-commercial purposes is permitted without further reference to the City Council. Where the re-use is for other purposes, such as commercial re-use, the applicant should notify the City Council in writing to seek approval or agree terms for re-use